5	NAME &	Eric Holcomb, Executive Director CHAP	CITY of	6
0	AGENCY NAME & ADDRESS	Commission for Historical and Architectural Preservation 417 EAST FAYETTE STREET, 8 TH FLOOR		crry og
Ш	SUBJECT	Council Bill 16-0697 / Property Tax Credit – Public Safety Officers	MEMO	U-A

The Honorable President and Members of the City Council City Hall, Room 400 100 North Holliday Street

August 2, 2016

DATE:

The staff to the Commission for Historical and Architectural Preservation (CHAP) is in receipt of City Council Bill #16-0697, which is for the purpose of establishing a tax credit against the property tax imposed on the principal residences of certain public safety officers; imposing certain limitations, conditions, and qualifications for credit eligibility; providing for the amount, duration, and administration of the credit; defining certain terms; providing for a special effective date; and generally relating to a property tax credit for qualified public safety officers.

The CHAP staff has prepared a report for the Commission to hear at their monthly hearing on August 9, 2016. The report recommends a finding of no opposition to this bill, as there will be no impact on historic resources.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Eric Holcomb, Executive Director, at 410-396-4866.

Attachment

cc: Mr. Colin Tarbert, Deputy Chief for Economic and Neighborhood Development

Ms. Angela Gibson, Mayor's Office

Ms. Elena DiPietro, Law Dept.

Ms. Natawna B. Austin, Council Services

Ms. Casey Brent, Special Assistant Mayor's Office

Mr. Thomas J. Stosur, Director Baltimore City Department of Planning

Ms. Sheila Wyche, Mayor's Office

The Honorable William Henry, Council Rep. to CHAP